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HHC 2009 Calendar Is Off The Press 
 
HHC 2007 Conference attendees received the first Calendar of HP Personal Calculators as part of their 
Conference materials.  The funds remaining from this project and a small surplus from HHC 2008 were 
used to print a 2009 Calendar of HP Personal Calculators based on the 2007/2008 version. 
 
As agreed to by the HHC 2008 attendees the “calendar project” was separated from the Conference and 
this was described in the Conference Report at http://holyjoe.net/hhc2008/Conference%20Report.pdf. 
 
Since the attendees of HHC 2007 funded the Conference Calendar project, they will automatically receive 
the 2009 version.  This will be mailed to the address you supplied when you attended the Conference.  
Jake Schwartz will do the mailing of the 70 calendars during the week of January 12th - after he returns  
From attending CES.  If your address has changed be sure to notify Jake ASAP at:.   
There are  no “extra” calendars to make up for losses. 
 
Many hundreds of hours were spent on this project and quality color printing is expensive (thousands of 
dollars) so this is a one time project.  EVERY HP calculator with its correct introduction date and code 
name is included.  The three new machines HP is showing at CES are also in the 2009 Calendar.   
 
There are two auxiliary pages at the end.  One shows these new machines, and one page has “All HP 
Calculator Models 1/4/1972 to 1/7/2009”.  The quality of this page image is that if it is printed at 100% 
the page would be a poster sized 37” x 28.” 
 
As discussed at the Conference, HHC 2008 attendees (unless you were also an HHC 2007 attendee) will 
have to order them from Jake at the email address above.  We printed twice the quantity we printed last 
year, but when they are gone they are gone.  The calendars sold out in about a month last year.  Don’t 
wait to get yours.  Here are the costs. 
 
US, Canadian, and Mexican Orders:  $15 plus $5 S&H. 
Elsewhere:                                          $15 plus $8.50 S&H. 
 
 
This is lower in cost than the Calendar last year. 
 
A great deal of research and work went into this version with every page different from the 2007/2008 
version.  These also include photos of HP people who attended HHC 2008.  Each date page has a monthly 
calendar trivia observation regarding HP’s calculator announcements over 36 years.  The last page of the 
Calendar provides a detailed table of differences between the 2007/2008 and 2009 versions. 
 
You may see a visual impression of the 20909 Calendar at: 
 
http://www.pahhc.org/2009/Calendar.htm 
 
Calendar questions and issues should be directed to Richard J. Nelson or Jake Schwartz. 
 
 

 
 

 


